Emergency Motion, Rochford & Southend East CLP re: Save Southend A&E
Proposed by Mike Fieldhouse
Rochford & Southend East CLP notes that the Government requires 44 Footprint Areas across the UK to prepare NHS Sustainability and Transformation Plans for their area which will:

1. Contribute to cuts of £22bn within the next five years, to wipe out the NHS so-called financial deficit.
2.  Achieve this by implementing ‘new models of care’ that are set out in NHS England’s Five Year Forward View (2014).

The NHS STP (Sustainability & Transformation Plan) for Mid & South Essex (Success Regime Essex - SRE) that covers Southend's, Basildon's and Chelmsford's hospital is currently under review by Southend Borough Council (SBC).
For Southend University Hospital's A&E department there are two models proposed currently by SRE:
Option 1. 
Southend A&E only accept DAYTIME Emergency 999 Ambulances with approximate guide times of opening hours for blue light ambulances between 8am and 10pm. Outside of these times, critically ill patients enduring a prolonged journey to Basildon for lifesaving treatment.
Option 2. 

No 999 Ambulances will be accepted AT ANY TIME, resulting in all critically ill patients enduring a prolonged journey to Basildon for lifesaving treatment.

SRE plans suggest Southend would only continue to provide an A&E for walk-in patients and for ambulances who have been referred by their GP.

SBC have the power to reject this plan and tell the Government they won’t let them potentially adversely affect the health of everybody living and visiting this part of Essex.

Southend and Chelmsford's Broomfield hospitals WILL be downgraded - Ambulance emergencies will have to go to the already overstretched Basildon hospital – along the heavily congested Essex roads. This will cost lives.

Not only are A&E facilities affected, but some specialist units are under threat and some wards are very likely to close or also be downgraded including some women's and children's services.

On Wednesday 5th April, 2017, concerned members from a diverse range of groups, trade unions, political parties and care professionals from the NHS, amongst others, met at the Beecroft Gallery where it was decided to create an umbrella organisation called “Save Southend A&E” to coordinate action to oppose any proposals within the region's STP considered to constitute a serious threat to, or have a detrimental effect on, the health and well-being of the residents within, and visitors to, the mid and south Essex catchment area, with specific regard being paid to Southend's A&E dept. Planned responses include petitioning both local and central government, encouraging individual residents to lobby their elected representatives, street stalls to promote these ideas and provide information to the public and a march through Southend High St once permission has been obtained.

This CLP resolves to actively support 'Save Southend A&E' in its aims and endeavours - insofar as they align with the aims, objectives and policies of the Labour Party - to scrutinise the local STP and campaign to defend our NHS services 
